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SYNOPSIS 
A resolution has been prepared authorizing execution of an intergovernmental grant agreement with the 
Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) for traffic enforcement as part of the Illinois Safe Routes to 
School Program. This grant will provide $12,000 to support the purchase of portable electronic vehicle 
speed display and monitoring devices to be installed within a two mile radius of schools. 
  
STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The Five Year Plan and Goals for 2007-2012 identified Preservation of our Residential and 
Neighborhood Character the supporting objective of Maintain Safe and Secure Neighborhoods. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT   
The FY08 Capital Improvement Fund includes $215,000 for the Safe Routes to School Program. The 
grant will support up to $12,000 toward the purchase of speed monitoring devices. Staff estimates total 
project costs of $14,685. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Approval on the September 16, 2008 consent agenda. 
 
BACKGROUND 
In 2005, Congress created a new grant program called Safe Routes to School. This program encourages a 
cooperative approach by local officials, roadway agencies, law enforcement, schools, parents, and children 
to implement initiatives that make it easier and more desirable for children to bicycle or walk to school. 
The State of Illinois, through IDOT, has developed a Safe Routes to School Program with the intent to 
ensure that all K-8 students can safely utilize walking or bicycling for their trip to and from school. This is 
the first year that funding is available through IDOT; there were nine grants awarded in DuPage County.  
 
This grant will allow the Village to purchase three speed feedback trailers. These feedback trailers are 
LED, solar powered-temporary type of post-mounted installations that can be relocated if needed. Staff 
feels these speed feedback trailers will serve as a strong visual element to identify unsafe driving 
behaviors. It will serve to educate drivers about their driving speed. This plan of enforcement will improve 
the safety of students who walk and bicycle to and from local schools. Initially the trailers will be installed 
near Kingsley Elementary School (at Norfolk and Powell Streets). 
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